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Minutes of the NZMSS Annual General Meeting

Convened at Rutherford House,  Pipitea Campus, Victoria University, Wellington at 12:15 pm on 24th August 2005

Present: 33 members including Bob Hickman (President & chair), Kathy Walls (Vice President), Andrea Alfaro, Don Neale, Alison MacDiarmid (Secretary), Jonathan Gardner, Brian Paavo, Kate Steger, Zoe Haws, Steve Dawson,  Colin McLay, Kath Wallace, Ken Grange, Mike Barker, Shane Kelly, Anna  Wood, Conrad Pilditch, Mike Stuart, Annette Brockerhoft, Russell Cole, Nicole Phillips, Kate Stegar, Anne McCrone, Ruth Arkluss, Emily Jones, Rich Ford, Daniel Egli, Anjale Pande, Katrin Berkenbusch, Peter Marriot, Vonda Cummings, Mire Barrer, Simon Childerhouse.
Apologies: Dan McClary, Martin Cryer, Mark Costello, Mary Sewell, Daryl Sykes

i) Minutes of 2004 AGM; Alison MacDiarmid moved (seconded by Jonathan Gardner) that the minutes be accepted as correct and accurate. Motion carried.
ii) Matters Arising. Mary Sewell was appointed by Council to replace Islay Marsden who withdrew because she was to spend much of 2004/05 overseas on sabbatical.
iii) President’s Report of Activities
Bob the President briefly summarised the activity of the council over the last year. These activities had0 previously been highlighted in the monthly Newsletters that were circulated via the list-server. Jonathan Gardner moved (seconded by Kath Wallace) that the report be accepted. Motion carried.
iv) Treasure’s Report: The report was tabled by Bob Hickman in Dan McClary’s absence. He noted two main features. There was a surplus of ~$35k and the report was not audited. Questions from members over whether there were any outstanding bills to be paid could not be adequately answered in Dan’s absence. Kath Wallace then moved (seconded by Ken Grange) that members request that the 2004/05 NZMSS accounts be completed, independently audited, set before the incoming council and circulated to members. Motion carried.
v) Membership Report: Brian Paavo tabled a report giving a breakdown of different categories of membership. He noted that membership is 109, down from 241 the previous year. Full membership is down considerably but this is expected to change post-conference once active (members in last two years) but unpaid members are invoiced. There followed discussion about the cause of decreased uptake of membership by students, given the potential benefits. Zoe Haws and Kate Steger suggested that this was because the benefits of NZMSS membership were generally poorly known or appreciated by students. Alison MacDiarmid suggested that a poster alerting students to the existence of the society, its potential benefits to students and contact details, including the website, be designed and circulated to every tertiary department with an interest in marine science. This was generally agreed without a motion being put.  Zoe Haws and Kate Steger (post-graduate students at VUW) volunteered to design the poster. A motion to accept the membership report was carried.
vi) Next Conference Venue: Mike Barker suggested that the next conference be held in Christchurch. Colin McLay confirmed that Christchurch members will contemplate the request and let council know. Conrad Pilditch volunteered Hamilton as the 2007 venue. Jonathan Gardner suggested that decisions for locations for conferences need to be made well in advance, especially if joint conferences with AMSA are to be contemplated. Council should consider this suggestion for long-term planning.
vii) Options for use of surplus funds. Discussion was set aside pending completion, auditing and circulation of 2004/05 accounts.  Options to be circulated to members once the financial situation is clear.
viii) Election of 2005/06 Council

The following were elected unopposed 
President: Bob Hickman

Vice President: Kathy Walls


Immediate Past President: Mark Gibbs

Treasurer: Andrea Alfaro
Secretary: Alison MacDiarmid 

Membership Secretary: Brian Paavo

Council Members: Mark Costello; Martin Cryer; Steve Dawson; Jonathan Gardner; Colin McLay; Don Neale; Mary Sewell 

Student Representatives: Kate Steger & Zoe Haws (VUW); Anna Wood & Kareen Schnabel (Otago)

The AGM closed at 1:30 pm

